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The Rotary Club of 

Ivanhoe currently 

meets on line by 

ZOOM,  

Wednesdays  

7.30am  -  8.30 am 

 

Board Meetings 

2020/21 

 Monday 14 Sep  

7.00 pm 

ZOOM meeting  

“We gather in fellowship  

to serve the community” 

The Rotary Four -

way Test  
 

Of the things we 
think, say or do: 

1. Is it the TRUTH? 

2. Is it FAIR to all con-

cerned? 

3. Will it build GOOD-

WILL and BETTER 
FRIENDSHIPS? 

4. Will it be  

BENEFICIAL to all 

concerned? 

NEWSLETTER FOR 

Wed 12 August  2020 

ROT ARY DI STRIC T  979 0  Me et ing  No :  1 273  

Web : 
rotaryclubivanhoe.org.au  
Facebook :  
Rotary Club of Ivanhoe 

N E X T  M E E T I N G  

W e d  1 2  A u g u s t   

7 . 3 0  p m — 8 . 3 0  p m   
ZOOM organiser: Phil Lacy 

Meeting id:  934 2215 8713 

Chair:  Robert Stringer 

Dr Sabine Perrone  
The Importance of biosecurity  

in a fast-changing world  

mailto:ivanhoe@rotary9790.org.au
mailto:ivanhoe@rotary9790.org.au


L a s t  W e e k ’ s  M e e t i n g  

Our special guest was Stephanie Woollard, AO, 

founder of the ‘Seven Women’ organisation that 

supports disabled women in Nepal, 

RC Ivanhoe has been with Stephanie from the 

beginning of her ‘Seven Women’ project. It all 

started with a $1000 grant from our club 

around 12 years ago for equipment to enable 

Stephanie to gain assistance from a United Na-

tions Development Program. This has devel-

oped into the huge program that provides financial and social support to 

disabled women in Katmandu Nepal. 

A recent initiative has been opening of a guest house in Katmandu for tour 

groups. Over 200 people including the Australian ambassador to Nepal at-

tended the official opening. Stephanie explained how provision of cultural 

immersion experience for tour groups was a major source of income for 

Seven Women. 15 tours per year were being run until Covid-19 struck, in-

cluding government-funded university student cultural immersion tours. 

With the coronavirus restrictions tours are not happening and the guest-

house facility is not hosting international visitors. To make better use of the 

facility the garden area has recently been converted into a café for locals.  

Stephanie explained that lockdown has particularly affected food availabil-

ity for the Nepalese. To address this Seven Women has been running a 

cooking school and teaching people how to grow their own vegetables. 

On fundraising under Covid-19 restrictions, Steph told us about her latest 

fundraising documentary on how Nepalise tourism can enrich lives. This 

replaces fundraising from conference presentations that are not happening 

now. 

C L U B  C A L E N D A R  

Wed 19 Aug 

7.30 am 

Club Forum 

Feedback from August Board meeting 

and discussion on the Club’s Strategic 

Plan  

For the latest Covid update from the Austin hospital, cour-

tesy Rebekah, please click on this link: 

 https://www.austin.org.au/coronavirus 

Ever forward-looking, Stephanie is planning to put the Seven Women 

cooking classes on line. As well as launching the documentary, Steph is 

writing another book and has given herself only 3 weeks to complete it. 

No fewer than 20 other people have also taken up the challenge to 

complete a book in the same timeframe. 

On Covid-19, Stephanie commented that the negativity of media can be 

overwhelming. Australia’s death rate is very low compared with other 

countries. Mental health particularly for teenagers is a major concern. 

Stephanie continues to be an active member of the Rotary Club of Mel-

bourne where she focuses on younger members.  

Thanks Steph for a positive and uplifting talk—an example of how one 

can make the most of what at first may seem to be overwhelmingly dif-

ficult circumstances. 
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